Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, August 16, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of August 2nd as written. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved.

Repurchase agreement with Peterborough Savings Bank was signed.

Abatement of taxes on the Swift Water Girl Scout Camp was signed. Warrant in lieu of taxes on the Swift Water Girl Scout Camp was signed. A meeting will be scheduled for either the 30th of August or the 13th of Sept. as requested by the Swift Water Girl Scouts.

Selectmen made the decision to hold their regular meetings on Monday, August 30th, September 13th and September 29th at 7:00.

Tom moved to accept the fire departments suggestion to hire Louis Boucher as a fireman. Second, Dave. All in favor.

Selectmen agreed that funds received for the gazebo and the town hall celebration are to be deposited in the town account and all invoices are to be paid through this account.

Selectmen suggested if the committee decides on a monument honoring service men and women who served during wars, that all wars not already honored in Antrim, be included on the monument. As for naming the area, the Selectmen asked that the committee keep them posted on any discussions and decisions.

Tom moved to increase the sign permits from the present \$5.00 to \$25.00 to cover the cost of the inspector and administrative expenses. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Phil requested executive session to discuss pending court cases and legal advice. Second, Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen reconvened. No information from executive session.

The recycling center is to be reminded that no clothing is to be left at the swap shop. All clothing will be disposed of.

Selectmen discussed the problem with keys to the gym. Phil will have the locks changed on the gym and keys will have to be signed out from the Selectmen's office or from the Selectmen. Selectmen agreed charging \$20 per evening for the use of the gym for karate lessons. Payment to be made to the Town of Antrim. A Certificate of insurance has been received from the teacher.

Selectmen agreed to charging \$10 per hour for the use of the gym for aerobic classes. Teacher to acquire insurance and certificate of insurance to be sent to the Town.

Selectmen discussed the Town running one dance a month and not renting the hall out to others for dances. A meeting will be set with the Chairman of the Parks and Recreation to discuss this. No decision at this point.

Phil made a motion to hire Mark Cavic as a police officer pending a favorable outcome from the security check. Second, Tom. All in favor. So moved. Brian will contact Mark to set the starting date.

Selectmen discussed some road problems. The will meet with the road agent, Bob Varnum on the 30th.

Due to a lack of construction in Town, Selectmen decided the building inspector will forgo the seminar at U Mass this year.

Meeting adjourned 8:30

ems